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1. The Task Force on Common Services has approved and funded a consultancy to assist in implementing a Records Appraisal Decision Assistance project developed by the Working Group on Archives and Records Management (WG-ARM).  This project, which began on 1 November 2001, this project requires participating organizations to survey their record holdings and to make available brief descriptions of all groups or classes (record series) under their control.  The survey will also require copies of any policies; rules or procedures (legal, financial, personnel etc.) associated with their record keeping and related business processes.

2. Recent unfortunate events have heightened sensitivity to the protection of our information assets.  Although this project was originally developed in response to frequent requests for specific guidelines on records retention and destruction, we are now faced with the following required institutional measures:

· the expediting of enhanced current records security; 

· implementation of a well-designed disaster and recovery plan; 

· establishment of  a vital records programme;

· identification of paper records warranting digitization on a priority basis; and 

· development of electronic recordkeeping systems and a digital archive.
3. 

Each of your work units will soon receive survey instructions and a form for registering record series elements. Locally managed and maintained records series, as well as central filing systems, should be documented.  Follow-up meetings may be scheduled with selected units to clarify initial responses. Once completed, record series descriptions should be forwarded to the WG-ARM representative (Ms. Marilla Guptil, Chief, Archives and Records Management Section, Room FF-109) who will pass this on to the project manager and the consultant. We need to have this exercise completed by the end of December 2001.

4.

This exercise is part of the overall Integrated UN Emergency Management Plan under development by the Under-Secretary-General for Management.  To assure it success, it would be appreciated if you would assure that all departmental programme officers (***or programme officers in your department) receive a copy of this memorandum and that a roster of contact staff, down to the division level, be prepared for the use of WG-ARM in disseminating survey forms and in data collection. Departmental rosters should be forwarded also to Ms. Guptil by 

3 December 2001.

5.

We are counting on your full cooperation and assistance in this exercise.

Thank you.
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